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From the Principal’s desk 
 

 

Last week we celebrated “Book Week” here at school. On Monday we had a 

local author and illustrator Joanna Francis who read her book, Lucia and 

Laurence. We loved hearing her story and seeing her wonderful illustrations. 

Mr Adam Crouch also visited our school on this day and read ‘Boy’ to our K-2 

children and ‘I want to be a Prime minister’ to our 3-6 classes, then it was off 

to the parade. It was so lovely to see so many children and teachers dress up 

as a book characters and get into the vibe to celebrate book week. Mrs T 

opened the library each day selling items from the book fair and I would like 

to thank her for doing this each day in her own time. This was an amazing 

week and very enjoyable, thank you to everyone who got involved and made 

this week a success and to all the parents and visitors who came along to the 

parade. 

Due to book week we have postponed ScopeIT coding lessons. There will be 

a makeup session on Thursday September 13.  

On Tuesday August 21 we thanked members from our community for the 

work they do for our school. I would like to congratulate Steve Frazer and 

Andy Holyoak on receiving an award at the Central Coast Public Education 

Awards of Appreciation ceremony. Thank you for your help and support over 

the years. 

Our talented Oscar went off to National Cross Country carnival in 

Queensland last week where he competed against many other students from 

around Australia. I would like to congratulate Oscar on achieving an 

individual Bronze medal for the 2km race and Gold in the team relay for 

NSW. We could not be prouder of his achievements and we look forward to 

hearing all about this experience on his return.  

 
 

Toni Skinner 

Principal 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -   
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Our K-2 students enjoyed the Zoo last Friday. There were many tired faces on arrival back at school on Friday 

afternoon and I am sure the children had many highlights to share with you. The teachers commended the 

children on their wonderful behaviour and the bus drivers were also very pleased with the behaviour and lovely 

manners of our students. Thank you to Mrs Auinger for organising this excursion and the staff who attended 

ensuring all of the children were safe and enjoyed their day.  

Parent teacher interviews were also held last week and I would like to thank the parents for attending these 

important interviews with your child’s class teachers. If you were not able to meet during this week and you 

would like an interview please speak to your child’s class teacher to make a more convenient time. 

The Public Speaking competition was held last Thursday at Gosford Public School and we had a very clever 8 

students from Chertsey represent our school on this day. I would like to congratulate Gemma, Ruby, Jai, 

James, Pania, Samuel, Alyeska and Mitchell.  

Our debate team went up against Erina Heights last Friday and although they didn’t come away with a win we 

were acknowledged by the adjudicator on how well the debate team have improved and developed over the 

term. Well done to Mrs Campbell and our team Sophia, Eden, Madison and Payton. 

Next week is School Administration and Staff recognition week. Over the week we will have the opportunity to 

recognise these wonderful people in our school and thank them for the important role they play in our school 

system.  

The Zone athletics carnival was held yesterday and we had approximately 40 students represent our school. 

Congratulations to all of the children who attended and to the staff who helped out on the day, Mr Makepeace, 

Mr McLeod and Mrs Scott. It was an extremely cold day and it was hard to stay around and see out the day. 

Thank you to all who endured the weather and to all of the children for representing our school with pride. 

Thank you to the helpers on the Father’s day stall today. There were many wonderful gifts for your children to 

purchase for dads.  

Don’t forget to come along to our Father’s Day breakfast here at school on Friday morning. We will be serving 

breakfast from 8:15am in the school hall and then would like to invite you to a game of Volleyball against your 

children in the COLA. We look forward to celebrating Father’s Day with you all on Friday August 31. 

On Wednesday, August 29 our year 5 students have been invited to attend Erina High School for a fun day with 

our other local schools. This is an opportunity to see what high school offers and to meet some students from 

other schools who may potentially attend Erina High School together in 2020. Students are to make their own 

way to and from the high school. Mrs Scott will be supervising the students at the high school this day. 



 

B e  r e s p o n s i b l e           B e  r e s p e c tf u l              B e  y o u r  b e s t  

Chertsey Primary School 
 

 

ObstAcool is here again on Friday September 14 and we are excited to see the new course and enjoy this 

fulfilling day once again. I hope the children are busy collecting sponsors and parents are planning on joining us 

for the day! If you need any further information please contact the office where extra sponsor forms can also be 

collected. 

I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a 

Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey measures 

factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-

wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices.  

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what they 

think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact with 

them. More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used Tell Them From Me to survey 5.4 

million students. Capturing the voices of our students will help improve how we do things at our school.  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take less 

than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours between 27 August and 26 October. 

Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey was sent home with students. If you do not want 

your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by Monday August 27.  

Our school concert will be on very shortly and the children have been rehearsing their dance moves with their 

classes in preparation. The theme this year is “one hit wonders’ and tickets will be available shortly on the 

Stickytickets website. Notes will come home explaining how to purchase these before the release date. It is 

going to be another great show! Keep the dates free, week 9 September 19 and 20. 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2019 are now being taken. If you know anyone who is of school age in our local 

area please remind them to collect an enrolment form from the front office. Our Headstart program begins in 2 

weeks, September 13. 

Toni Skinner 

Principal 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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Assembly times 

K-6: Friday – Even Weeks 
From 1:45pm – 2:45pm 

 
K-2: Thursday – Odd Weeks 

From 9:15am – 9:45am 

3-6: Friday—Odd Weeks 
From 1:45pm—2:45pm 
 
School Canteen 
Our School Canteen is now 
open on: 
Wednesday 

Thursday 

Friday 

 
P&C 

Meetings are held every 
second Tuesday of each 
month at 6:30pm. 
All Parents are welcome. 

 
Hire 

School Community Hall and 
Chertsey Community 
Cottage for hire to the pub-
lic. Please see Office for fur-
ther details. 

Dates to remember: 
  

Monday 27 August Zone Athletics 

Tuesday 28 August Father’s Day Stall 

Wednesday 29 August Year 5 Fun Day 

Friday 31 August Fathers Day Breakfast 

Wednesday 5 September Drought Relief Fundraising Day          

Gold Coin Donation 

Thursday 13 September Headstart Begins with our Teddy 

Bear’s Picnic 9.30am –11am 

Friday 14 September ObstAcool 

Monday 17 September-Tuesday 

18 September 

Deaf Camp 

Tuesday 18 September Concert dress rehearsal/matinee 

Wednesday 19 September and 

Thurday 20 September 

School Concert-Evening Performances 

ADMINISTERING MEDICATION AT 

SCHOOL 

Dear Parents/Guardian 

When medication is needed to be administered at 

school it is a departmental requirement that a form 

be filled out before we are able to administer the 

medication.  Please see the office staff for a form 

when needed. 

CHANGES TO ADDRESS  OR CONTACT DETAILS 

Please notify the school as soon as possible if 

there has been any  changes to  

contact details, address and  phone numbers 

etc. 
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Chertsey Primary School is not responsible 

for, and expressly disclaims all liability for, 

damages of any kind arising out of use, 

reference to, or reliance on any 

information contained within 

 

 

The UNIFORM SHOP is located in the cottage opposite           

the car park 

 

          Open on THURSDAY MORNINGS from 8:30am until 

9:00am 


